
 

ENGINEERING TECHNICAL STATEMENT PREPARED BY WILLIAM T. GODFREY OF 
THE FIRM KESSLER AND GEHMAN ASSOCIATES, INC., TELECOMMUNICATIONS 
CONSULTING ENGINEERS IN CONNECTION WITH THE GEORGIA PUBLIC 
TELECOMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION’S (GPTC) MINOR MODIFICATION TO 
CONSTRUCTION PERMIT APPLICATION TO CHANGE CHANNELS FROM DTV 
CHANNEL 22 TO DTV CHANNEL 12 AS AUTHORIZED BY THE FCC IN A REPORT & 
ORDER RELEASED JULY 19, 2002. 
 
Discussion 
 
The proposed WGTV-DT Channel 12 facility will be approximately 18.7 km from the licensed WXIA-
TV Channel 11 facility.  Therefore, the proposed WGTV-DT station will be a DTV station operating on a 
channel above an analog TV station within 88 km from its transmitter site.  The GPTC plans to install a 
precision frequency control unit on its DTV transmitter in order to comply with §73.622(g)(1) of the FCC 
Rules.   
 
Certification 
 
This statement was prepared by William T. Godfrey, Telecommunications Consultant with Kessler and 
Gehman Associates, Inc. having offices in Gainesville, Florida and has been working in the field of radio 
and television broadcast consulting since 1998. He graduated from the University of North Florida with a 
Bachelor of Arts degree in Criminal Justice and a minor in Mathematics and received a Commission in the 
Aviation Branch of the United States Army in 1993.  As a Professional in the field of 
Telecommunications and as a Captain in the United States Army, he states under penalty of perjury that 
the information contained in this report is true and correct to the best of his knowledge and belief. 
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